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AT A GLANCE 

 

The meeting of the South Coast Orchid Club will be held at 8 pm. on Wednesday 6th May 2015 at St. Bernadetteôs 

Church Hall, corner of Walsh Avenue and South Road, St. Marys.  The guest speaker will be Paul Bland whose 
subject will be Odontoglossum/Oncidiums.  Paul will have a few plants to sell and a plant to auction.  
Please have your plants benched by 7.40 pm. so judges can commence judging at 7.50p.m.  If you think that you 

will be late due to work commitments please phone Judy McRedmond 0411 483 680. 
BEGINNERSô GROUP: 7.20p.m.  Kevin Trevan.  Looking after your Sarcs in the warmer months.  
Please support this group the presenters have put a lot of effort into their presentations and trust me you will 

learn a lot.  They have so many good ideas. 
DAYTIME CHAPTER   
The next meeting will be held at Lou Kesting Hall, off Broadway, South Brighton on Thursday 14 th May 2015 at 

1.30 pm.  Our guest speaker will be Lesley Gunn. 
SOUTHERN REGION GROUP   
The next meeting will be held at 2pm on Sunday 17 th May 2015 in Carrickalinga House, 17-19 Torrens Street, Vic-

tor Harbor.  Our guest speaker is Geoff Spear and his subject will be Cymbidiums. 
 
BIRTHDAY DRAW   

Is your name in the book? 
 
LUCKY NAME BADGE 

Make sure you wear your Name Badge, you may win a prize. 
 

PLANTS WANTED:  
Members you may have plants you would like to donate to the Club.  The Club always gives new members a 
plant.  You may be able to help.  Please phone Lucy on 83814420. Old wrapping paper and ties would also be 

appreciated. 
 
The Judging Panel for  May 2015 meeting is:  

 
Open Division :       Leader:         John Gay with Lesley Gunn, Trevor Stutley  
    Recorder:      Vicky Cooper 

First Division:           Leader:         Noel Oliver 
    Recorder:      Rowan Crowhurst                         
Second Division:       Leader:         Lesley Gunn with John Gay and Vicky Cooper 

    Recorder:      Trevor Stutley 
Plant commentary:   Open Division: Vicky Cooper                                      
    First Division:     Rowan Crowhurst                                    

     Second Division:  Judy McRedmond 
Computer:        Lesley Fenton 
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May 2015  

06 Main meeting:  Paul Bland on  
 Odontoglossums/Oncidiums 
13  Committee Meeting 

14 Daytime Chapter 
17 Southern Region Group: Geoff Spear on  

 Cymbidiums 
 
June 2015  

03 Main meeting: Interstate Speaker Steven 
 Stebbings on Species 
10 Committee Meeting 

11 Daytime Chapter 
21 Southern Region Group: Species 
 

July 2015  
01 Main meeting: Kevin Western. Reminiscing on 
 last 50 years  

08 Committee Meeting 
09 Daytime Chapter 
19 Southern Region Group: Brian Lyttle on  

 Oncidiums 
 
August 2015  

05 Main meeting: Neutrog  
12 Committee Meeting 

13 Daytime Chapter 
16 Southern Region Group: Trevor Garard on 
 Phalaenopsis 

 
September 2015  

02 Main meeting: Smoults 
09 Committee Meeting  
10 Daytime Chapter 

20 Southern Region Group 
 
 

 
October 2015   

07 Main meeting: Nicky Zurcher on  
 Paphiopedilums 
08 Daytime Chapter 

14 Committee Meeting  
18 Southern Region Group 
 

November 2015  
04 Main meeting: Jim Shaughnessy - Sarcochilus 
 night 

11 Committee Meeting  
12 Daytime Chapter 
15 Southern Region Group 

 
 
December 2015  

02 Main meeting: Kevin Gurney  
10 Daytime Chapter 
20 Southern Regional Group 

CLUB MEETING DATES FOR 2015  

MAIN MEEETING BEGINNERSô GROUP 2015 PROGRAMME 

Date    Speaker     Subject  
May 6th                 Kevin Trevan                  Looking after Sarcochilus in the warmer months  
June 3rd  Pauline Hockey  Hybridizing 

July 1st  TBA                               TBA  
August 5th  David Williams  Potting 

September 2nd TBA    TBA 
October 7th  Kevin Western  Australian Natives 
November 4th George Abel   Sarcochilus 

December 2nd       No Beginners Group 

SOUTHERN REGION GROUP 2015 PROGRAMME  

Date    Speaker     Subject  
May                     Geoff Spear                             Cymbidiums  
June                     Paul Bland                               Species  

July                      Brian Lyttle                              Oncidiums 
August                  Trevor Garard                          Phalaenopsis 

September            TBA                                         TBA  
0ct                       Trevor  Jacobs       Zygopetlum 
Nov                      Steve  Howard     catasetum 

Dec                      Graham Zerbe      Christmas joy and Orchids 
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SPECIAL DATES FOR 2015  

AUTUMN SHOW  SUNDAY 3rd MAY TO SATURDAY 9 th  MAY at Pasadena Shopping 
Centre  

S.A.R.O.C. FAIR  SATURDAY 6 th  JUNE AND SUNDAY 7 th  JUNE at Torrens Parade 

Ground Drill Hall  
BIRTHDAY MEETING  1st  July ï 50 th  Birthday  

WINTER SHOW        SUNDAY 26 th  JULY TO SATURDAY 1st AUGUST at Arndale  
      Shopping Centre.  

B.B.Q.  SATURDAY 8 th  AUGUST at Bunnings, Noarlunga 9.00a.m. to 

4.30p.m.  
NATIONAL CYM. SHOW       SATURDAY 22 nd  AND SUNDAY 23 rd  August at Noarlunga  
SOUTHERN REGION GROUP SHOW  THURSDAY 27 th  AUGUST TO SUNDAY 30 th  AUGUST at   

       R.S.L. Hall, Coral Street, Victor Harbor.  
SPRING SHOW  SUNDAY 20 th  SEPTEMBER to SATURDAY 26 th  SEPTEMBER at  
 Colonnades Shopping Centre.  

SOUTHERN GROUP WORKSHOP SUNDAY 16 TH OCTOBER at Reg & Elsieôs home. 
 

AUTUMN SHOW PASADENA SHOPPING CENTRE  

SUNDAY 3rd MAY TILL SATURDAY 9th MAY 2015  
The Autumn Show is only a few days away. Letôs make this a spectacular Show. 
The Committee needs the assistance of members to: 

    Volunteer to help on the trading table;  
   Sell your surplus plants on the trading table.  Ask Dorothy for swing tickets and selling  
  sheets.  

REMINDER:  To show your plants at the Autumn Show you must be a financial member and have owned 
   your plant for at least 6 months.  

JUDGING:    Saturday 2nd May at Hamilton Secondary College, 815 Marion Road, Mitchell Park in the  
   Basketball Stadium. 
PUT IN TIME:   11.30 am. to 12.45   Pm. 

JUDGING:   Judging starts at 1.00 pm. sharp.  
   After judging, plants are to be taken to Pasadena Shopping Centre.  Please make prior  
   arrangements to take your plants from Hamilton School to Pasadena. 

TRADING TABLE SET UP:  Saturday 2nd May after 4 pm. until 5 pm. please.  
NOTE:   PLANTS CANNOT BE TAKEN INTO THE STORE BEFORE 4.00 pm.  
DISPLAY:   Your display plants may be taken into Pasadena after 4.00 pm. Please take your plants to 

   Pasadena as soon as possible for us to build a beautiful display.  This is an excellent site. 
MOST IMPORTANT: The Show Marshall will ring any member if for some reason she feels that any   
   plants may be showing signs of distress. 

 
2015 S.A.R.O.C. ORCHID FAIR  

Venue:    The Drill Hall, Torrens Parade Ground, North Terrace, Adelaide at the rear of  

   Government House.  Free parking on parade ground. 
Friday 5 th  June:   Hall Opens: 10.00 am. for set up. 12.00 noon for displays. Helpers please. 

   Display: To be completed by 5.00 pm. 
   Judging:       6.00 pm. ï Award Judging ï notify Roger Rankin by 4th June. 
Saturday 6 th  June:  Hall Opens: 9.00 am. to 5.00 pm.  

   Dinner: To be held at Oakden Central, cnr. Fosters Road and Hilltop Drive, Oakden 
commencing at 6.30 pm.  Members wishing to attend please see Lucy at May meeting or phone her on 83814420 
before 20th May.  This is an exciting night. Letôs organise a group of South Coast members to attend. 

Sunday 7 th  June:   Hall opens: 9.00 am. to 4.00 pm.  
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From the AOC President  
 
Hi to the members of all AOC Group Member Societies,  

 Once again time seems to get away and it is time I sent a newsletter out to you all.   After a hip            
replacement late last year, I am now almost back to full strength, and Thea and I are have started visiting clubs 

again.  Whilst I was on the sick list, thanks to Coralie Hills, the Council was kept going with many phone calls and 
emails between us, and I must thank her for all the work she has done.   Talking of the Council, following the 
change to the smaller size page for óOrchids Australiaô and the consequent reduction in the cost of printing of it, 

our finances have improved considerably.  Thanks to all those clubs who made donations to assist in the cost of 
running the Council and made suggestions for the financial improvement, some of which have been implemented.  
 With the end of the financial year not too far away, I guess this is a timely reminder that nominations for 

Officers of Council are due to the Secretary by June 30th 2015.  We welcome all nominations for the various    
positions.  Any motions that you wish to put forward need to be sent to the Secretary by that date as well.   The 
Annual General Meeting and the Board of Management Meeting will be held at the AOC Conference and Show in 

Mackay in September.  Because the this is about a month earlier than usual, the Agendas and reports for the 
AGM will need to be sent out very promptly so that you can vote and get your responses to your ARO meeting so 
that your delegate may be informed of your decisions.  

 Talking of the Conference in Mackay, in my last talk with the Chairperson of the Conference Committee, 
everything is coming together very well; tours have been arranged, and there is a very good number of          
registrants so far.  All of the information about the conference can be found on the website 

www.orchidsinparadise.com.au ï it is certainly not too late to register.   We are looking forward immensely to the 
conference, and hope to meet many of you there.    
 As we will be travelling to the conference by caravan, before long we will be in touch with the clubs along 

the way with the aim of attending your meetings if possible, or at least meeting some of your members.    When 
the time draws closer we will give you an approximate date that we will be in your area.   It is so helpful to know 

when and where you meet; thank you to those clubs who have sent in Contact Forms this year.   It is not too late 
to send the completed form to us if you havenôt already done so this year. 
 The comments that we have received about the new size of the magazine have been quite favourable; 

some people didnôt notice any difference! 
 The Registrar General of Judging, John Rees, has finalised the voting for Orchid Awards of the Year quite a 
lot earlier than usual, and the result will be published in the next issue of óOrchids Australiaô.  

 At last yearôs Board of Management Meeting, the Delegate from Queensland, Les Vickers made the sugges-
tion that the AOC have a guest speaker list on the AOC website (www.orchidsaustralia.com) so that it would be   
available to all clubs.  As a starter, I would appreciate from you a list of guest speakers whom you would        

recommend, plus some way of contacting them ï an email address would be preferable, or else a phone       
number.  This list would be confidential until we have the speakersô permission to publish their details.  Please 
note that we do not want to push speakers into travelling further or more often than they wish.   We would ask 

the guest speakers for information such as the topic(s) they speak about, any equipment the club needs to pro-
vide, the distance they are prepared to travel, what times are convenient, what sort of accommodation they 
would  prefer (if needed), and whether they have a fee for speaking or wish reimbursement for fuel or accommo-

dation. 
Until next time, good orchid growing,  

Jim Shaughnessy, AOC President 

LIFE MEMBERS  - * denotes Member who has passed away.  
 

1978 Dulcie Graves    Circa Helen Edwards 
 Leora Harvey    Circa Tony Deonnio *  
 L. & H. Poole *    Circa Norman Gitcham 

1979 Syd Monkhouse    2007 Murray Baulderstone  *  
 Bernie Hanson *     Ron and Irene Parish 
1980 Lois Hanson  *    2008 Geoff and Lucy Spear 

1981 John Leeder  *    2009 Don Biebrick 
1985 Brenda Lynch     Henk Van Leuveran 
 Bubs Gready     2010 Dorothy Carassai 

1986 Harry Viney *     2011 John and Bev Gay 
 John Nichols     2012 Noel Oliver 

Circa Mervan Steele  *    2015 Lesley Fenton 
 Shirley Steele     Rod McRedmond 

http://www.orchidsinparadise.com.au
http://www.orchidsaustralia.com
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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

 
 At our March meeting Coralie Hills gave us a very interesting talk on the Conference in Johannesburg.  I 

am sure we all enjoyed this presentation.  It is nice to see how other people exhibit their flowers in other coun-
tries.  

         The Autumn Show is but a few days away. This is probably the hardest show to organise as it is so early in 
the cymbidium flowering season.  Members, we realise that the Autumn Show is top priority to you all, but please 
have a second look in your shade house and bring your plants to the Autumn Show and let the judges decide the 

quality of your plant.  So many times I have been wrong and won a prize.  It always gives me great pleasure at 
Pasadena to see the very elderly people being brought over by their loved ones to look at our displays. Please 
bring in any flowering orchid you have for the display.  We also need trading table plants please. Sunday is the 

best selling day.  
We have had a number of new members join our Club in the past few months this will be their first Show. 

If you have any questions about showing your plants, please ask as we are all there to help one another.  

We have several members not enjoying the best of health. Our thoughts are with you for better days 
ahead. 
Good growing and showing, 

Geoff. 

 
 

  Daytime Chapter  
Hi Everyone,  

 Mr. Geoff Spear was our guest speaker today.  Geoff did a very interesting potting demonstration, dividing 
and potting up a large orchid plant. A cymbidium of course, Geoffôs first love. Geoffôs demos are really great to 

see and we always learn something new.  He spoke of the growing mediums, past and present, fertilizing, num-
ber of bulbs per pot, trimming of the roots, potting up the back bulbs and much more. All members present were 
asked to take some of the back bulbs and the members were quite pleased to do this as Geoff only has quality 

plants with big flowers. These back bulbs could be future show winners. You never know. Thanks Geoff, a great 
job as usual and much appreciated. 
 Apologies today from Betty, Coral, Peter and Geraldine Flavel. Geraldine is coming along nicely and we 

hope to see Peter and Geraldine both back at our meetings in a couple of months. We have really missed seeing 
their beautiful plants.  
 Our display table today was very pretty to see with many quality and well presented plants of many differ-

ent genera on view. Lesley and Robert Gunnôs plant Zga. (Iron Knob x Pine Road) was voted best for today in our 
popular vote segment. This medium sized plant was very special to see with a lovely crisp shade of green, lightly 
mottled petalled flower with a mauve labellum with a white edging. Quite a few flowers being open with many 

more to come.  Thanks Lesley for bringing in your lovely plants to share with us and to all the other members as 
well, keep up the good work.  
 Lesley also did the plant commentary, giving Geoff a break. Very well done and presented. 

 The meeting was closed, after another great day of shared information about the wonderful and varied 
world of orchids. Thanking all in attendance, especially at the end, each of you helping to tidy up. This was much 
appreciated. Thank you all. 

Bye Dorothy,  
8277-1793. 

Geoff Spear during his potting demonstration Lesley Gunn with her popular vote winning 

plant Zga. (Iron Knob x Pine Road)  
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Autumn Show Schedule  

CLASSES  

  
PROMOTIONAL CLASS  

  

  
CHAMPIONS 

(PRIZE MONEY) 

Australian Native.  

Best 

Australian Native 

Champion 

Australian Native 

Epiphyte Species. 

Epiphyte Hybrid. 

Terrestrial Species. 

Terrestrial Hybrid. 

Specimen, Seedling. 

Cymbidium.  

Best 

Cymbidium 

Champion 

Cymbidium 

All sizes and colours 

Species 

Specimen 

Seedling. 

Paphiopedilum.  

Best 

Paphiopedilum 

Champion 

Paphiopedilum 

Standard. 

Non Standard. 

Species, Specimen, Seedling. 

Laeliinae.  

Best Laeliinae Champion Laeliinae 

Standard >100mm. 

Standard <100mm. 

Cluster. 

Non Standard. 

Species, Specimen, Seedling. 

Oncidiinae.  

Best 

Oncidiinae 

Champion 

Oncidiinae 

Oncidium Hybrid <60mm. 

Oncidium. Hybrid >60mm. 

Species, Specimen, Seedling. 

Zygopetalinae.  

Best Zygopetalinae Champion Zygopetalinae 

Zygopetalum Hybrid 
Zygopetalinae Hybrid. 

Zygopetalinae Species. 

Specimen, Seedling. 

Phalaenopsis.  

Best Phalaenopsis 

Champion 

Any Other Genus 

Standard. 

Non Standard. 

Species, Seedling. 

Dendrobium.  

Best 

Dendrobium 

(other than Aust. Native)  

Hybrid. 

Species, Seedling. 

Vandeae.  

Best 

Vandeae 

Standard. 

Non Standard. 

Species, Seedling. 

Any Other Genus.  
Best 

Any Other Genus 

Hybrid. 

Species, Specimen, Seedling. 

THE GRAND CHAMPION IS SELECTED FROM GENERA CHAMPIONS, CHAMPI ON SEEDLING, 

CHAMPION SPECIES, CHAMPION SPECIMEN AND DIVISION CHAMPIONS  
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EXHIBITORSô RULES FOR SHOWS 

 

1. All exhibitors must be financial members of the South Coast Orchid Club of South Australia               

Incorporated.  
2. Entries are free. 
3. Exhibitors are bound by the Constitution, Rules, By-Laws and Special Show Rules of the Club. 

4. The opinion of the judges is final and binding and no objections or discussions regarding results will be 
considered, with one exception, which is an infringement by an Exhibitor of any of the Clubôs Rules,    
By-Laws or Show Rules.  Any objection in this case must be lodged with the  Club Show Marshall/

Secretary. 
5. The Club accepts no responsibility for any loss, damage or infection suffered by any plant or blooms 

exhibited. 

6. The Club reserves the right to photograph any of the exhibits if it should so wish.  
7. In all matters regarding the arrangement and conduct of the show (with the exception of judging) the 

Show Marshall/Secretary is the ruling authority. 

8. No plants suspected by the Club Virus adjudicators of being infected with virus will be eligible for com-
petition and such plants will be completely isolated from all other plants.  

9. The exhibition areas will be closed during the judging.  No exhibitors, the public or members other than 

the Show Marshall/Secretary, Judges of the Club, Associate Judges and other persons appointed to   
assist in judging will be allowed to remain in the exhibition area during this period.  

10. Non-exhibitors are requested not to congregate in the exhibition area prior to judging so that officials 

can arrange plants and perform other necessary duties. 
11. Plants must be labelled with the coloured labels provided by the Club with the exhibitorôs number and 

name of plant.  These are available from the Show Marshall/Secretary or his/her nominee.  
12. Exhibitors are to ensure that all labelling be neatly and correctly performed in accordance with the pro-

cedure laid down on orchid Nomenclature and Registration. 

13. All plants benched for judging at the show must be made available to be in the Club display for the 
show week. 

14. All exhibits must be benched by the nominated time on the nominated day for judging.  The nominated 

day and time will be published in the Club Gazette in the month prior to the Show.  
15. Exhibits must not be removed before nominated time on the nominated day at the end of the Display 

week.  The nominated day and time will be published in the Club Gazette in the month prior to the 

Show. 
16. Exhibitors unable to remove their own plants from the show should provide the person so doing with a 

letter of authorization.  

17. Damage caused in transit to the show should be reported to the Show Marshall/Secretary or Registrar 
of Judges prior to judging.  

18. If, in the opinion of the judges, a plant is not worthy of an award or prize in any specified section, then 

none shall be given. 
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PREPARING ORCHIDS FOR SALE  

 
Select the plants that you want to let go.  

¶ Obtain plant sheets and plant price tags from Lucy in the weeks prior to the sale.  

¶ Clean all pots.  Wipe them over with a damp cloth to remove all white residue of salt.  If these pots 

have been recycled from somewhere else, please make sure all advertising and price stickers are  
       removed. 

¶ Check all stakes.   Add more if needed and re-tie  if necessary. 

¶ Remove old brown husks from bulbs.   

¶ Remove weeds, snails, scale etc.  

¶ Remove all dry ends on the leaves and shape to a point. 

¶ Wipe leaves over with a mixture of milk and water (1 part milk to 10 parts water).  Do not add extra 

milk as the fat in the milk will clog the pores in the leaves which will cause them to yellow and die.   
¶ Water all plants 2 ï 3 days before taking them in for sale.  PLEASE DO NOT water them on the day 

you are bringing them in as the water really makes a mess on clothing and everywhere else, eg the 
floor. 

 

The sales sheets: These have a carbonless copy.  Please use both sheets together.  Press down firmly on 
a hard surface to imprint on the second page.    

¶ Print your name in the top left hand corner  

¶ Print your club member number in the top right hand corner  

¶ Rule a narrow column down the left hand side of the page.   This column is for plant 

number from 1 ï 30.   Please use consecutive numbering for additional sheets ie 31 ï 60 

for page 2 etc. 
¶ A slightly wider column on the right hand side is for the selling price of the plant.  

¶ Be reasonable, not greedy.  Either you want to sell it or not.    If you are not sure, ask 

someone.  Take into consideration number of spikes and condition of the plant.  

¶ The centre section is for the description eg Cym. Den Cat etc and the name of your plant 

and colour.  Ie Without Peer óSoft Touchô (pink). 
 

Price tags.  
¶ Member number in top left hand corner.  

¶ Circle the plant number in the right hand top corner.   

¶ Price underneath. 

 It is a good idea to write this information on both sides of the tag.  
 Make sure that the tag on the plant matches the information on your sales sheet.   

 These plant price tags need to be checked off on your sheet by another person when you bring them in.    
 You can help by reading out the numbers and price on the tag with the other person checking off the 

list.  If this does not correspond, it needs to be attended to.   

 Give both copies of the sheet to the person checking the plants off.   
If you need a copy take a third copy for yourself.  However, in most cases, you will be given one sheet back 
with your cheque.   

We hope that these notes help you.  Lucy and I are always around to assist you further if needed.   So just ask 
for help should you need it.  
Dorothy 
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SOUTHERN REGION GROUP MEETING SUNDAY 19TH APRIL 2015  

 
Beginners Group : Geoffôs topic was óHow to get your cyms ready for showsô. He also gave a few tips on how to 

look after your plants.  

Meeting : The meeting started at 2.00 pm. Graham Zerbe was a very busy man, being both judge and guest 

speaker.  

Apologies : Reg and Elsie Clifford, Judy Crafter, Bev Gay and Lorna Zerbe. 

Plant and name badge :  Presented to Rosemary Maslin. 

Lucky name -badge :  Won by Lynn Waterman. 

Birthday draw :  No members were in attendance to receive the prize.  

Door prize :  Won by Bruce Kirk. 

Guest speaker:  Graham gave a great presentation on how to look after your Zygopetalums and then finished by 

telling us about Zygopetalums that had been crossed with other species .  

Next meeting :  Sunday 17th May with guest speaker Geoff Spear speaking on ñHow to pot upò. 

Plant of the Day & Popular Vote winner : Ruth and Keven Tugwell with their Alcra.  Samurai. 

 

Thankyou also to Sue Zerbe and Rod McRedmond for looking after the typing whilst Bev Gay is on the sick list 

and Ruth Tugwell for looking after the raffle and door tickets for Elsie Clifford who was interstate.  

 

Graham Zerbe answering a number of questions after 

his very interesting presentation.  

Graham receiving his thank you gift from 

President Geoff. 


